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Some students, need even more support before they can understand and figure out 
how to follow established routines, because embedded within some school routines are 
situations that are not as intuitive to some young students. Students who lack an 
understanding of the subtleties of routines will struggle to acquire independence with 
those routines until we can help them with a more complete comprehension of the 
nuances of the routine. Improving comprehension of the subtle, yet vital, aspects of the 
routine can be achieved by creating a brief written and illustrated manual or guidebook 
that reveals what some students miss and what they should try to do differently (see 
comprehension guide for more information about this part of the program).  
 
Comprehension guides are read and rehearsed with students and they lead to the 
creation of specific routines that students can use in the identified situation. Initially we 
want the student to be reinforced heavily for following these routines (receiving credit as 
they do it), but sometimes students need much more specific feedback about how they 
are doing, how close they are to the expected behavior (and routine), and how far they 
have to go before they can be eligible for credit. We want these students to get the 
immediate feedback they need to make the necessary changes and to see where those 
changes have put them. 
 
Visual feedback-on-performance systems (e.g., the Green Zone 
https://kevinplummerphd.com/the-green-zone-a-recognition-based-program/) provide 
feedback to the student continuously, rather than after the fact. They are visual systems 
that show students where they stand at all times, moment-to-moment, with respect to 
teacher expectations and task demands. Adjustments in the feedback can be small or 
large depending on what the teacher is trying to convey about the student's 
performance. Students never have to wait to find out how well they are doing, or 
whether they are eligible for credits; and when they are performing well, they are well 
recognized immediately, so they can see what they just did that made a favorable 
difference. 
 
When students struggle to benefit from the comprehension guides and associated 
routines, we can increase the intensity of support by converting the routine into a visual 
feedback-on-performance system. With this increased intensity of support, we plan to 
achieve a level of comprehension of routines that we could not accomplish with 
comprehension guides alone. Below is an example of a visual feedback system that 
addresses work habits associated with trying hard (specific to a particular student). It's 
easy to imagine that some students believe that they are already trying hard, just as we 
think that they can be trying a lot harder. A visual feedback system can give these 
students feedback on all gradations of trying hard, until they have a much better feel for 
what "trying hard" is, according to the teacher's expectation. 
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Each time the staff have feedback for the student about "trying hard", an indicator (e.g., 
a paper clip at the top of the page in the indicator bar) is moved to show how close they 
are to meeting expectations. This is accompanied by verbal feedback ("Look, you're 
staying calm and asking for help. Keep it up and I can keep moving the clip to the 
right."). When the clip is above the green box, the student can start earning credit for 
instances of "trying hard". When the student shows signs of "not trying hard" that is also 
pointed out in the same way and the indicator is moved to the left. The degree of the 
move (in either direction) depends on the significance of the message that the teacher 
wants to send at the moment. Following a move to the left, the staff should point out 
what the student should start doing (e.g., "Look, use a first-grade voice and start moving 
your marker towards the green so you can get credit. . .I want to move your marker 
toward the green, but look, first you have to get some of your work done."). It is 
important to point out the positive, the behavior you want to see. Be ready to reinforce 
any effort the student makes by using the positive scripting, moving the marker and 
pointing to the visual reference. Also, make summary statements about the experience 
that will help the student form a memory of what they did (e.g., "You really figured out 
how to try hard. It wasn't easy, but because you tried hard, you got a lot done, and 
because you kept your marker in the green, you earned a lot of credit. Remember, work 
is sometimes difficult, but you know how to try hard.").  
 
The same procedure can be used with other visual feedback programs, including 
Working in a Group, Socializing Instead of Working, Staying on Track, and Staying 
Focused. The Staying Focused Program has several feedback bars, each one providing 
feedback on a different aspect of staying focused. 
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          NOT TRYING HARD                                   TRYING HARD 
 
 
 
 

This is 
TOO 

HARD
!! 

I CAN’T 
DO 

THIS!! 

I want 
to go 

home!  

              


